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SUBJECT: Review of the Recent Security Incidents at the King County Youth Services Center and Juvenile Court.
SUMMARY:  Representatives of the Superior Court are here today to brief members on recent security issues at the King County Youth Services Center which houses the county’s juvenile court and detention facilities.
Background.  The Superior Court is the county’s jurisdiction trial court and has responsibility for civil matters, family law cases, criminal (any adult criminal case filed as a felony), and juvenile criminal offenses (all misdemeanor and felony cases) throughout the county. The court currently operates out of Seattle (the County Courthouse and Youth Services Center) and Kent (Regional Justice Center).  The court has almost 75,000 criminal, civil, and other case filings annually.  In addition, the court is responsible for juvenile court services and court-ordered supervision and treatment.
Since the inception of the county’s Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan, the numbers of juvenile offenders arrested, detained, prosecuted, and supervised under probation have declined significantly.  Juvenile crime is at historic lows.  Nevertheless, the consequence of the many “upstream” prevention and intervention measures undertaken in the county over the past several years has been the reduction in crime, but also that youth that do enter the juvenile justice system are being arrested for much more serious crimes, have significantly more problematic issues (drug-use, family problems, and mental illness), and are likely to have connections with gangs.  Therefore, by the nature of its central location and the changing nature of the juvenile justice system, the Youth Services Center, which houses the county’s juvenile courts and detention, is a location that tends to see a significant congregation of youth with serious criminal proceedings pending and various gang affiliations from throughout the county.

In recent months, the number of gang-related incidents—fights and other altercations—have increased in the waiting and other public areas of the facility.  On August 14th, the Seattle Police Department responded to a call at about 10:30 a.m., after witnesses said several shots were fired into a group of about 12 teens standing in the building's parking lot near 12th Avenue and East Alder Street.  A young man was found in the parking lot with a gunshot wound to his hip; he was taken to Harborview Medical Center with nonlife-threatening injuries.  This shooting incident is believed to be gang-related.
Representatives of the Superior Court are here today to discuss these incidents and the steps being taken to improve security at the facility and increase safety for citizens using the facility, that juvenile offenders, and employees. 
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1. Hon Bruce Hilyer, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court
2. Hon. Philip Hubbard, Chief Juvenile Court Judge, King County Superior Court

3. Hon. Steven Gonzales, King County Superior Court
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